
 

 
 
 

 
A big thank you goes to all the families that have donated canned food to 
celebrate World Food Day today. GIS Student Council will give the food to the 
Salvation Army and Fontenehuset, a rehabilitation centre in Gjøvik, on UN Day, 
which falls on 24th October. The organizations will then distribute the food among 
those they support. 

 
We are pleased to invite you to PYP and MYP Coffee Morning at GIS, which will 
take place on 24th October from 8:30am to 10:00am according to the timetable 
below: 

8:30 – 9:10         PYP: Transdisciplinary learning in the PYP 
9:10 – 9:20         Coffee break 
9:20 – 10:00       MYP: Assessment and ManageBac 

We look forward to seeing many parents. 
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On 31st October, students will have an opportunity to participate in several 
Halloween-themed activities, including writing friendly boo grams, pumpkin 
carving and wearing a costume. Students who do not wish to participate in these 
activities will be able to enjoy other activities in the library. Please note that a boo 
gram will cost 1 NOK and all proceeds will go to a charity. Also, all kinds of 
costumes are fine but they should not be scary. No toy weapons should be 
brought to school as part of a costume. 
 

 
Please note that you can now contact Ms. Shalaginova by phone at 91901817. 
 

 
Some students are still missing indoor shoes. Please ensure your child has indoor 
shoes at school. Please note that in case of an emergency, we evacuate as we are. 
For safety reasons, there is no time to go to one’s locker to put on outdoor shoes. 
Similarly, students without closed shoes are not allowed in the science lab. 
 
 

 
We are looking for suitable candidates who would be willing to do occasional 
substitute or supply work. This work can be day to day or for longer periods of 
time, and is usually to cover for an absent class or subject teacher. If you know of 
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a suitable candidate, please encourage them to contact Mr. Armanski at 
principal@gjovikis.no  
 
All hiring of educational personnel is subject to police check, as required by 
Norwegian law. 
 
 

 
If you have any questions about the matters below, please contact the relevant 
person: 
 
Taxi  (GIS)  Dennis Wanda  dennis.wanda@gjovikis.no  
 
Taxi/bus  Ingrid Raasholm  ingrid.raasholm@gjovik.kommune.no  
(Kommune) 
 
School nurse Solveig Karine Mjølstad Fossholt  

Solveig-Karine.Mjolstad-Fossholt@gjovik.kommune.no 
 
Swimming  Ragnar Görögh  ragnar.gorogh@gjovikis.no  
     
SFO    Marina Shalaginova sfo@gjovikis.no  
 

 
 
Grade Date 

Grade 2 30.08.18 
06.09.18 
13.09.18 
20.09.18 
27.09.18 CANCELLED due to conferences 
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11.10.18 
18.10.18 

Grade 3 25.10.18 
01.11.18 
08.11.18 
15.11.18 
22.11.18 
29.11.18 
06.12.18 

Grade 5 03.01.19 
10.01.19 
17.01.19 
24.01.19 
31.01.19 
07.02.19 
14.02.19 

Grade 4 21.02.19 
07.03.19 
14.03.19 
21.03.19 
28.03.19 
04.04.19 
11.04.19 

Grade 1 25.04.19 
02.05.19 
09.05.19 
16.05.19 
23.05.19 
06.06.19 
13.06.19 

 


